
 
 

November 2017 Newsletter #2 
 
Important Dates 
 
Thursday, December 1 – Please submit names to Alison Wrynn by December 1 of former 
members who have passed away. Email Alison at (awrynn@calstate.edu). Note this is a new 
email for Alison. 
 
Thursday, December 1 – due date for 2017 conference presenters to register for conference to 
be included in the program – http://www.nakhe.org/conferences. 
 
Sunday, December 11 – due date for hotel rooms. If you have not, make hotel reservations 
now. Book through link on NAKHE website to receive conference rate. The NAKHE room block 
will be released Monday, December 12 - http://www.nakhe.org/conferences. 
 
More Conference Highlights 

Pre-conference Administrative Workshop 
January 4, Wednesday, 2p-5p  
This year the topics will include items critical to becoming a department head - department 
advocacy, strategic planning, creating an effective elevator speech, successful budgeting and 
tailoring a cover letter and vitae to a department head job description. Please contact Lynda 
Ransdell (Lynda.Ransdell@asu.edu) this year’s administrative workshop coordinator with any 
questions. The workshop is included in your conference registration and is open to all 
conference participants. 
 
Byron Reese - Keynote Speaker 
January 4, Wednesday, 6p-7:30p 
Byron Reese is a futurist and author of Infinite Progress: How the Internet and Technology Will, 
End Ignorance, Disease, Poverty, Hunger, and War 
 
Congratulations to the 2017 Lecturers  
Betty Block   51th Amy Morris Homans Lecture  
Jesse Germain  36th Dudley Allen Sargent Lecture  
Brian Culp  26th  Delphine Hanna Lecture  
 
Interdisciplinary Grant named after Don Hellison 
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At the 2017 conference, the interdisciplinary grant will be named in honor of Don Hellison. As 
you may know, he was an early advocate for interdisciplinary scholarship having published in 
many of the sub disciplines in kinesiology including physical education, sport sociology, sport 
psychology, sport philosophy, and taught in the kinesiology sciences early in his career. Don 
Hellison’s career modeled the interdisciplinary values that NAKHE embraces today. Don and his 
wife are planning to attend the 2017 Conference. 

 
Instructional Physical Activity Programs (IPAP) 
This year, there are 25 presentations by and for Directors/Coordinators of Instructional Physical 
education programs on teaching, administration, and advocacy. These sessions are scheduled 
for Thursday and Friday mornings. Please consider bringing your IPAP 
Directors/Coordinators to NAKHE to learn and network.  
 
Welcome to the 2017 Fellows  

• John Charles, College of William and Mary 
• David Clarke, University of Maryland 
• Doris Corbett, University of Northern Iowa 
• Jody Davenport (posthumous), Auburn University  
• Scott Kretchmar, Pennsylvania State University 
• Dick Swanson, University of North Carolina - Greensboro 

Congratulations to the 2017 NAKHE Award Winners 
• Distinguished Scholar - Damon Andrew, Louisiana State University 
• Distinguished Administrator - Jimmy Ishee, University of Central Arkansas 
• Distinguished Service - Shane Frehlich (posthumous), California State University - 

Northridge 
• Hally Beth Poindexter Young Scholar - Tan Leng Goh, Springfield College 

 
 
Annual Conference Logistics   
 
Register now - http://www.nakhe.org/conferences. Note all presenters must be registered by 
December 1 to be included in the conference program. 
 
Regular registration – December 1 (after this date conference registration increases) 
 
Schedule at a Glance is now available - http://files.www.nakhe.org/conferences/Conference-
Schedule-at-a-Glance-2017.pdf 
 
Dates/Location -  
Wednesday, January 4— Saturday, January 7, 2017 
Wyndham Grand Orlando Resort Bonnet Creek 
14651 Chelonia Parkway. Orlando, FL 32821 US 
 
Hotel Reservations - NAKHE room block will be released Sunday, December 11. 
 
Questions about conference should be directed to Tara Tietjen-Smith at tara.tietjen-
smith@tamuc.edu 
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NOTICE - NAKHE By-law Changes  
There are four by-law changes that will be voted on at the Annual Business Meeting, January 7, 
2017. These changes affect committee structure and committee names. Please review attached 
executive summary and website (nakhe.org) for by-laws with track changes before the January 
vote. Contact Steve Prewitt with comments or questions (Steve.Prewitt@tamuc.edu). 
 
Memorial Report 
Please submit names by December 1 to Alison Wrynn of former members who have passed 
away this year. Email Alison at (awrynn@calstate.edu). Note this is a new email for Alison. 
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